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MINUTES
Zoning Board of Adjustment 
December 30, 2020

THIS MEETING WAS CONDUCTED IN COMPLIANCE WITH 
THE VERMONT OPEN MEETING LAW 
WITH ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION 

Present: Steve Lagasse, Chris Lowe, Tom Franklin, Scott Snyder, Emma Behrens, Selectboard Liaison and Jo-Ann Ells, Zoning Administrator 

Absent: Alice Maleski 

Public Hearing 

Steve Lagasse read a script as required to hold a remote Public Hearing.

Steve Lagasse opened the Public Hearing, explained the interested party rule and administered the oath. 

Steve Lagasse conducted a roll call. 

1. Application #18-20 by Tracey and Thomas Sherry (owners/applicants) for approval of a 
setback waiver under section 260-52 of the Hartford Zoning Regulations for an addition to an existing dwelling, lot 42-0046-000, 234 Highland Ave, Wilder, in a R-1 zoning district. 

Tracey Sherry was present.

Steve Lagasse recused himself from participating in the review because he is an interested party.

Jo-Ann Ells reviewed the draft Findings of Fact and noted that the Applicant had revised their initial site plan due to DPW safety concerns regarding sight distance for cars backing out onto Victory Circle.  Jo-Ann Ells noted that the DPW had approved the revised layout regarding adequate sight distance. 

Tracey Sherry commented that retaining the oak tree was very important to her. 

Chris Lowe asked about solar panels. Tracey Sherry explained that the existing panels will be moved to the residential addition and additional panels will be added.  

Tom Franklin noted the importance of having a home that is “age in place” ready. 

Scott Snyder asked about changes to the driveway. Tracey Sherry noted that the existing asphalt will be removed and replaced with asphalt or hardpack. She added that the drive will be widened to provide access to the carport. 

Chris Lowe opened the discussion to Interested Parties.  Steve Lagasse stated that occupants backing out into the street and sight distance were his main concerns.  He said that this revised plan was a significant improvement over the applicant’s initial submission, and that he acknowledged the DPW conclusion that sight distance with this revised plan was adequate.  He asked what changes to the fence would be made.  Tracey Sherry stated that the fence will likely be changed, that will not impact sight distance, and would continue to fully enclose the yard. 

Chris Lowe moved to close the Public Hearing. Tom Franklin seconded, and the Public Hearing was closed.

Scott Snyder moved to approve the application as presented. Chris Lowe seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Administrative Matters

Steve Lagasse rejoined the Board.

1. Minutes 

Steve Lagasse moved to approve the minutes of November 18, 2020. Scott Snyder seconded, and 
the motion passed unanimously.

2. Projects that received administrative approval

None.  

Steve Lagasse asked about the status of floodplain mitigation on the Maple Street ExecuSuite 
properties.  Jo-Ann Ells stated that FEMA no longer allowed the fill mitigation and that 
ExecuSuite was pursuing a revised mitigation plan with FEMA.  She also stated that the non-
compliant tenant occupation of the property was a current enforcement issue.

3. Availability for the next Public Hearing 

Jo-Ann Ells stated that the next regular meeting scheduled for January 27th was cancelled as no 
applications were submitted. 

She noted that the Board would be receiving invitations to workshops on zoning changes. 

4. Public comment

There was a brief discussion about the Zoning Ordinance regarding shelters for the homeless.  Emma Behrens stated that the SelectBoard had formed a committee to investigate possible solutions.

Adjournment 

At 7:05 p.m. Steve Lagasse moved to adjourn. Tom Franklin seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

Respectively Submitted, 

				
Alice Maleski, Clerk 
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